Pack Leader Meeting Notes

September 11, 2006
· We have many Leadership Vacancies right now and need to keep that in mind as we are recruiting new scouts this fall.  It is imperative that these positions get filled so that we can get experience back into the Pack before the Webelos crossover in Feb. 07.  Here are the Vacancies that need to be filled:  Committee Chairperson, Membership/Registration, Training Chairperson, Bear Den Leader, Webelos I Den Leader, Assistant Den Leaders for Wolves, Bears and Webelos I, and of course our special events throughout the year.  (the highlighted positions are necessary to keep the pack going)  Please keep in mind with the crossing of the Webelos we will loose the Advancement Chairperson and the Financial Chairperson, two very important positions that need to be filled.
· Calendar:  We looked over the calendar and made some minor changes.  Please visit the Pack website at http://pack319.cubscouting.us/pack319/index.html to see these updates and changes.  Den Leader, if you need help getting your den dates on the website please get with myself or Scott Alvar to make that happen.   Thanks Scott!

· Raingutter Regatta was a wonderful day.  Thanks to everyone who came out and help and participated.  Be on the lookout for those ribbons at the Sept Pack Meeting.

· School Night for Scouting:  13 Sept 06, 6:00 p.m., Prairie Rose Chapel Annex.  We are going to send fliers home off the bus.  Also, we stamped post cards to send out to the families with boys in the 1st through 5th grade.  Ms. Becky and Mr. Bo will bring the raingutters, straws, ping pong balls and water for the scout’s activity.  Mr. Russ will bring the saw horses.
· Popcorn Sales will be in October.  Information will be available at the September Pack Meeting.  Ms. Becky reminded us that Scouts will keep 25% of what they earn in incentives from this sale.  This money will be held in their name by the Pack and used at the Scout’s (and his family’s) discretion.  Funds need to be used to help Scout get to camp or to purchase Uniform items etc. from the Scout Catalogue.  Questions?  Please contact Ms. Becky.
· Leader’s Tool Boxes (the Resources boxes with Scout Leader Books in them) will be built before 13 September 06 School Night For Scouting so they can be used as incentive to get adults to volunteer to be Den Leaders.  Right now we need a Bear Den Leader and a Webelos I Den Leader.  If you have Leadership Books that you will not be using please let Becky know so that she can use them in the Tool Kits and save the Pack some money.  Thank you.
· September Pack Meeting, 27 September 06; Theme: Race Into Scouting; Place:  Prairie Rose Chapel???? Time:  Set up Starts at 5:30, Gathering at 5:45 and meeting at 6:00.  Den with the highest percentage of scouts on time for the meeting will win a special treat!  (if we meet our recruitment goal before this date we will hand out Pinewood Derby Cars)
· October Pack Meeting, 25 October 06; Theme:  Cub Scout Ship Builders; Place:  Prairie Rose Chapel???  Times, same as above.  Den with the highest percentage of family members present at the meeting will win a special treat!

· Advancements: 

· Summer Activity Awards were due tonight.  Russ Rosburg will email them to Becky.
· I am still trying to get the Pack Master updated and current.  I will be visiting each of the dens after they start up in September and checking each Scout’s book.  I will let you know when I will visit your den.

· The Advancement Chairperson will begin encouraging the earning of and receiving of the Religious Awards Knots.  Each religion has its own work book and requirements for these knots.  Knots will be awarded at Pack meeting after they have been completed.  For more information on Religious Awards please go to http://www.praypub.org/main_frameset.htm and click on search by faith to find the information for your faith.

· Finances:

· Statement Balance as of 8/31/06:  $614.16
· Actual Balance as of 9/11/06: $360.16
· Petty Cash Balance as of 9/11/06:  $67.63

· Amounts owed to Scouts:  Aldridge, $2.10; Coy $8.10 and Jill Ayers $5.00

· Money left over from Candy Bars:  Holmes, $1.80; Feeser, $29.80; Kuehn $13.60. 
· Thanks for attending.  Our next meeting will be 16 October 06, 6:00 p.m. in the conference room of the building 607!
